17 March 2024



Re: Friends of Casco Bay Opposition to LD 2246, An Act Regarding Offshore Wind Terminals Located in Coastal Sand Dune Systems

Dear Senator Brenner, Representative Gramlich, and Distinguished Members of the Environment and Natural Resources Committee,

Friends of Casco Bay opposes LD 2246 as written and respectfully requests that, rather than passing this bill, the State reexamine its offshore wind (OSW) port selection to decide if the Sears Island proposal can be modified to avoid the sand dunes or to select another site that will cause less environmental harm.

For 35 years, Friends of Casco Bay has worked to improve and protect the health of Casco Bay. Climate change poses the biggest threat to the Bay, to all coastal Maine, and to the marine waters we depend upon. Accordingly, we have supported Governor Mill's approach to OSW, intended to create a cleaner energy source while minimizing environmental harm.

Governer Mills evinced this balancing act in her <u>announcement</u> that Sear's Island was the preferred site to develop OSW port facilities:

The selection of the site follows an extensive public stakeholder process led by the Maine Department of Transportation and Maine Port Authority to consider the State's primary port development options, including multiple potential sites in the Port of Searsport, the Port of Eastport, and the Port of Portland. The State concluded that the Sears Island parcel is the most feasible port development site in terms of location, logistics, cost, and environmental *impact* based on input from port and offshore wind stakeholders, including the University of Maine, and on technical and engineering analyses.

Board of Directors

President Andrew V. Marsters, Portland

Vice President Kirsten Piacentini, Cumberland Foreside

Patricia Ianni, Falmouth

Treasurer

Malcolm F. Poole, Scarborough

Samantha Bengs, Scarborough Stephen Bushey, South Portland Nathan Davis, Portland Deborah Debiegun, Yarmouth Ellen Grant, Portland Mark Green, Peaks Island David Kaufman, South Freeport Peter C. LeBourdais, Harpswell Sebastian Milardo, Little Diamond Island Anthony Moffa, Portland Janna Rearick, Yarmouth Fiona Wilson, Freeport

Honorary Directors

Anthony R. Jessen, Freeport P. Andrews Nixon, Brunswick Donald W. Perkins, Cape Elizabeth Founding President Joan Benoit Samuelson, Freeport

Casco BAYKEEPER, Emeritus Joseph E. Payne, Westbrook

Casco BAYKEEPER Ivy Frignoca, Cumberland

Executive Director Will Everitt, Portland

It appears that the review process failed to note the presence of sand dunes. The proper remedy is to reexamine the site selection to avoid harming critical coastal sand dunes. It is not to pass a law permitting destruction of the sand dunes in contravention of existing environmental laws and to actions set forth in the Maine Won't Wait climate action plan, which seeks to protect critical coastal habitats. As written, LD 2246 creates a slippery slope precedent that would allow future administrations to avoid application of environmental laws for other purposes.

For these reasons, we respectfully request that you recommend that LD 2246 Ought Not To Pass as written. Thank you for considering our testimony.

Respectfully submitted,

Ivy L. Frignoca, Casco Baykeeper

Friends of Casco Bay Cell: (207) 831-3067 ifrignoca@cascobay.org